
Scott House Update 

During the last half term before Christmas Scott 

house had their main event with their charity 

week. The week turned out to be a success 

following the house leader’s decision to run one 

big event rather than lots of small ones. We 

used the big inflatables in the sports hall and ran 

our very own ‘Scott House Ninja Warrior 

Challenge!’ The event ran over a lunchtime 

during the week and was set up for year 7 and 

8’s to take part. All the house leaders took on their own responsibilities including making 

advertising posters, bringing in cakes for a cake sale, creating educational posters about 

Scott for the queue line and helping to set up and put away the equipment. The event was a 

huge success with a huge amount of participation and all together raised around £250! Also 

during the week we had lollipop sales raising around £100 and previous to our charity week 

Mrs Wilkins has organised 2 year 7 discos which have raised a total of £600. The 

involvement from staff and students this year has been amazing and it’s made our job so 

much easier and more enjoyable to do! 

Scott house has shown a great deal of determination this past half term with all house 

events. Scott sixth form came first in the house art competition, in the staff bake off we 

came fourth and overall at the end of term Scott house were in 5th position in the house 

points table. There are lots of events coming up over the next half term including: 

• University challenge 

• Year 7 speed stacking 

• Cadbury fashion show 

• Year 8 cheerleading 

• Inter Maths Challenge 

We just hope that as many people as possible 

are keen to get involved with the events that 

are being put on and hopefully we do well 

from them! We have both been very 

impressed with the commitment from all 

forms for the house identity sessions and we 

look forward to meeting with all our house 

leaders to narrow down our options ready to 

present them in the next house assembly! 

Also a very well done to our school captains, Emily and George, who put on an amazing evening at 

the Sportsman’s dinner. The speaker they managed to get was great and everyone involved had a 

great night! 


